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Minutes March 10, 2021 

Beautification Vice-Chairwoman Di~A6 :C~ i'an6 ~::. cfned the March 10, 2021 Beautification 
Committee Virtual Zoom Meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

Roll Call: Present were Beautification Committee Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano, Beautification 
Committee Member Jerry Milne, Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon, Beautification 
Committee Member Dave Perugini, Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson, 
Beautification Committee Member Jean McMahon, Beautification Chairman Joanne Auburn and 
Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber. 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Beautification Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano led the Beautification Committee Members in the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 

Acceptance of Minutes 

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson, seconded by 
Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber, to accept the December 9, 2020 minutes. This 
motion was approved unanimously. 

New Business 

a. Discuss Christmas tree removal and decorations 

Beautification Committee Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano and Beautification Committee Member 
Jerry Milne removed all of the Christmas decorations, The Terryville Fire Department took down 
the garland and bows. Everything is put away in containers. Beautification Committee Member 
Pamela Wilson is going to take down the small Christmas decorations on the topiaries. She will 
remove the topiaries and look into painting the snowman and fixing the hat. 

The Committee wants to meet with the Mayor and an electrician about the lights that are not 
working in town near Baldwin Park and the Waterwheel. 

Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon will write up a ticket about the issue with the 
photosensor outlets/lamp posts. 

A discussion took place about buying 7 more garlands. 

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber, seconded by 
Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson to order 7 garlands and 7 red bows from All 
American Christmas Co. in the amount of$1000.00 to be taken out ofthe grant line item. This 
motion was approved unanimously. 
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b. Discuss purchasing a tree to be planted 

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne suggested planting a tree at Baldwin Park in 
memory of everyone that died from COVID-19 - a sour wood. Will plant end of April early May. 
He will reach out to Ann Baldwin for permission. 

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Jean McMahon, seconded by Beautification 
Committee Member Barbara Huber to purchase a tree which will be planted at Baldwin Park 
in the amount of$200.00. This motion was approved unanimously. 

A discussion took place about planting near the Waterwheel. This will be discussed more at the 
next meeting. 

The water spigot at Baldwin Park will be discussed at the next meeting. Beautification Committee 
Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano will reach out to the Mayor about this. 

c. Spring planting 

Will be added to the Agenda next month. 

Other Business 

None 

Public Comment 

None 

Member Comments 

None 

Adjournment 

There being no further business of the Beautification Committee, Beautification Committee 
Member Barbara Huber made a motion, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Pamela 
Wilson, to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 7:50 p.m. 

Recording Secretary 


